
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 
   
FROM: Amanda Grint, Water Resources Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Renewal of USGS Maintenance Agreement for Papio Floodwarning System Gages 
 
DATE: September 28, 2020 
 
 
In 1993, the District worked with the US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) to install a flood warning 
system for the Papillion Creek Watershed.  The system was upgraded in 2012 and consists of 21 gage 
stations. Five stations report rain data and the remaining 17 stations report rain and stream stage data.  
The attached map shows the location of the gages.  The data is reported real time and is available to the 
public through the National Weather Service (NWS) and USGS web sites. The address of the NWS 
website is http://water.weather.gov//ahps2/index.php?wfo=oax.  An agreement is in place with Douglas 
County, Sarpy County, Washington County and the City of Omaha to share the cost of the system. 
 
The attached joint funding agreement for consideration is an annual renewal of the maintenance contract 
with the USGS for 2021 in the total amount of $162,640.   The USGS will cost share $16,875, through 
their Cooperative Matching Funds and $19,670 through the Groundwater and Streamflow Information 
Program. The District cost share totals $126,095, for operation and maintenance of the gages.  Table 1 of 
the agreement provides a cost breakdown and includes the gage type and data collected for each site.  The 
District cost share for operation and maintenance in 2020 was $124,280.         
   
The quality data provided by USGS is valuable to NWS to improve forecasting and issuance of flood 
warnings in the Papio watershed and to the District for operation and monitoring of the Papio flood 
control systems.  Each year the USGS works to record high flows and provide the District and its partners 
improved data for rating curves (flow vs. stage) at each site.     
 
 
Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the General 
Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Joint Funding Agreement with the USGS in the 
amount of $126,095 in District funds for the operation of the District’s floodwarning system for 
2021, subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager.      
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